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From: Colton Weeks
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Monday, June 9, 2025 6:38:40 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Colton Weeks
coltonw@msn.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: Tim Lefkowicz
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:24:45 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Tim Lefkowicz
tlefkowicz@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: Josephine Zhao
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 9:46:03 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Josephine Zhao
josephine_zhao@yahoo.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: Brown Patsy
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 4:48:24 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Brown Patsy
patsybrown573@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: Mary McFadden
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 1:47:30 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Mary McFadden
mmmail2@comcast.net

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: Masako Ishikawa
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:32:28 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Masako Ishikawa
masakoishikawa9@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: Kay J
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:28:11 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Kay J
kayjensen080@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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sources.

From: Robert Schaezlein
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:27:51 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Robert Schaezlein
rschaezlein@msn.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: Dave Nicholson
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:26:50 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Dave Nicholson
darksydedave@att.net

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: David Driver
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:23:33 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
David Driver
davidrandolphdriver@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: Sandy Lipsett
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:23:09 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Sandy Lipsett
sandycj@prodigy.net

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org
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From: Carmen Patino
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:22:52 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Carmen Patino
maryflor97@yahoo.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
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From: Ivy Tong
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:15:59 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Ivy Tong
imivanhoe@yahoo.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Olga Tikhonova
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:11:04 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Olga Tikhonova
olgatikh@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
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From: Keli Dailey
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:09:05 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Keli Dailey
keli@vibemap.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Reza Musavi
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 10:08:12 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Reza Musavi
rmusavi@yahoo.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Oleg Hansen
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 8:11:10 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Oleg Hansen
oleg.hansen@fisglobal.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Raffi Kondy
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 8:10:37 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Raffi Kondy
raffi.kondy@sbcglobal.net

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Christopher Miller
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 6:42:37 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Christopher Miller
chrisdavidmiller@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Heather Davies
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 6:33:28 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Heather Davies
daviesva@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Judith Parks
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 6:28:54 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Judith Parks
jayho1208@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Magie Crystal
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Sunday, June 8, 2025 6:23:59 AM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Magie Crystal
magie@allaprimalingerie.com
Alla Prima

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Sari Nay our
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 4:30:36 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Sari Nay our
Sari.natour@yahoo.com
Tim’s

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Stephen Albair
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 4:30:07 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Stephen Albair
stephenalbair@yahoo.com
Combinations

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Marc Roper
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 3:36:52 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Marc Roper
ropersf@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Marisa Johnson
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 3:13:07 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,

In my own words, please end the various ways San Francisco is being devastated. Allow
neighborhoods to grow and change organically, from within. ALREADY, imposed Night
Markets, First Thursdays, other events are rough on residents. Little to NO policing. NO
CLEAN UP. And now large Entertainment Zones? No input? Just imposed....

Consider the TAX PAYERS!!

Marisa Johnson, 94115. District 2.

As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 

From
Marisa Johnson
where.is.the.cat@gmail.com



 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Peggy Baslow
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 3:11:23 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Peggy Baslow
bad@kittywantstoshred.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Angela Tickler
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 2:48:35 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Angela Tickler
tickl1home@yahoo.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Glen Harvey
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 2:32:19 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Glen Harvey
gharveysf@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
mailto:stephen.sherrill@sfgov.org
mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Anna Bockris
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 2:30:34 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Anna Bockris
abockris@gmail.com
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mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Anna Bockris
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 2:30:27 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Anna Bockris
abockris@gmail.com
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Felicia Valmonte
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 1:53:08 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Felicia Valmonte
feliciav@sbcglobal.net
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Frank Malinaro
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 1:52:52 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Frank Malinaro
fmalinaro@gmail.com

mailto:team@hvsafe.com
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mailto:shamann.walton@sfgov.org
mailto:rafael.mandelman@sfgov.org
mailto:victor.young@sfgov.org


 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Hatun Noguera
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 1:00:08 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Hatun Noguera
noguera@changes.world
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Pamela Vaughn
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 12:59:59 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned resident, neighbor, or small business supporter of Hayes Valley, I am writing
to urge you to delay or deny advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
amendment –a sweeping proposal introduced without community notice, transparency, or
proper oversight.
What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.
If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses. This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s a
neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.
We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.
I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;
– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice.

 

From
Pamela Vaughn
plvaughn@gmail.com
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This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Jennifer OLoughlin
To: Sherrill, Stephen (BOS); Walton, Shamann (BOS); Mandelman, Rafael (BOS); Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone
Date: Saturday, June 7, 2025 12:31:18 PM

 

Dear Rules Committee Members,
As a concerned, longtime resident of Hayes Valley, I am writing to urge you to delay or deny
advancement of the Hayes Valley Entertainment Zone amendment –a sweeping proposal
introduced without community notice, transparency, or proper oversight.

What’s happening here is not just a policy error it’s a fundamental failure of process and
representation. Hayes Valley was added to this ordinance through a backdoor maneuver, with
no management plan, no CEQA review, and no opportunity for public input. The
neighborhood wasn’t even on the agenda when the amendment was introduced.

If passed, this ordinance would:

– Legitimizes the full-time closure of the 400 block of Hayes Street;
– Create a 20-block Entertainment Zone allowing open-container alcohol from noon to
midnight;
– Fast track amplified events and street programming with no safety plan or community
accountability.

Hayes Valley is a dense residential and commercial district home to nearly 10,000 people and
hundreds of small businesses - and schools! This isn’t a blank slate for nightlife expansion. It’s
a neighborhood already dealing with drug activity, encampments, and civic strain from nearby
Civic Center and Market. Turning it into a destination zone would only make those problems
worse.

We need planning rooted in community, not backroom deals.

I support calls from neighbors, small businesses, and community advocates to:

– Pause advancement of this ordinance until proper public review is completed;

– Remove Hayes Valley from consideration until there is actual community support.

Please respect the people who live and work here every day. We deserve transparency. We
deserve a voice and this plan is clearly not thought out and will cost the city dearly in cleanup,
policing and quality of life issues and crimes.

Thank you,

Jennifer O’Loughlin
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From
Jennifer OLoughlin
jennifero2005@gmail.com


